## We can do more together than we can do alone

Thursday, February 19, 2015

## Office

2717 Stanley St., Ste. A
Amarillo, TX 79109
806.358.9590
F 806.553.5172
missionwest@ccsw.org
www.missionwestccsw.org

Rev. Charlotte J. Hoppe
Lead Minister
915.525.1209
choppe@ccsw.org

Rev. Karakay S. Kovaly
Associate Minister
806.440.1791
kkovaly@ccsw.org

Angeline Martinez
Executive Assistant
missionwest@ccsw.org

Tim Adcock
CEA Book keeper
325.675.5131
tim.adcock@suddenlink.net

Deborah Gifford HPA, TRA, & Mission West Book keeper 806.220.4827 dgifford@suddenlink.net Dear Central Area Churches, Pastors, Parents & Youth Workers,

We are excited about our upcoming Spring Rally, April 10-12, for JYF, Chi Rho and CYF. However, there is some important information that we would like to bring to your attention. With a recent transition in leadership and a scheduling conflict at LBCR the original rally date is no longer available for Central Area. After many hours of looking at other dates, we have decided that the best option at this time is to change venues. This will be a onetime occurrence. We feel confident with the new leadership at LBCR and an ongoing working relationship we will be able to prevent this type of scheduling conflict in the future.

Spring Rally will be held the weekend of April 10-12 at Circle Six Ranch in Stanton, TX. You can find more information about this campground at <a href="https://www.circle6ranch.org">www.circle6ranch.org</a>. If you have any concerns or questions regarding the change of location you may contact Karakay S. Kovaly (Mission West Associate Minister) or T.J. York (Central Area Youth Council Chair).

We do have revised camp forms that will need to be filled out instead of the previous forms we use for LBCR & Mission West. They are attached to this document. You will still send in your roster registrations by March 20 and bring the forms with you to camp. Your checks will still be made payable to the Central Area.

We are looking forward to being your partner in children and youth programs through outdoor ministries.

Rev. Karakay S. Kovaly and Rev T.J. York

First Christian Church Associate Minister Office: 432-682-2541

Fax: <u>432-686-1676</u>

Email: tjyork@fccmidland.org

**Enclosures: Camp Forms** 

Karakan Loudy